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November 2017 NewsletterNovember 2017 NewsletterNovember 2017 Newsletter   

   

C  S 
P : The Reverend Jane McChesney @ Cell Phone: (309) 236-6119) 

 

  Parish Secretary: Tammy M. Heral       Sexton: Michael Mollway 
    Choir Directors: Scott & Leslie Aska Organist: Rachel Schmitt 

   
W  SW  SW  S   
9:15 am Sunday School  
9:15 am Choir Practice 
Worship at 10:30 am  

 

S   
 

N  5 
A  S  S 

E  18: 1-4, 25-32 P  25:1-9 
P  2:1-13 M  21:23-32 

 
 
 

N  12 
22  S   P 

I  5:1-7  P  80:7-15 
P  3:4-14  M  21:33-46 

 
 
 

N  19 
23  S   P 

I  25:1-9 P  23 
P  4:1-9  M  22:1-14 

 
 
 

N  26 
24  S   P 

I  45:1-7 P  96:1-9[10-13] 
1 T  1:1-10 M  22:15-22 

NOVEMBER 2017 
11/04  Tracy Bare     11/19  Nancy Parrish 
11/05  Ron Bare     11/20  Katie Clay 
11/07  Raymond Hodges   11/23  Tyler Zouhanvong 
11/11  John Auerswald   11/25  Martha Files 
11/12  Trent Anderson   11/28  Haley Dickinson 
11/14  Donald R. Nelson   11/29  Jeremy Bare 
11/16  Michael Flosi    11/29  Jane Bengston 
11/19  Berkley Anderson   11/30  Mary Johnson 

 

First Lutheranôs Budget & Ballot Meeting 
SundayðDecember 3rd after Worship 

Budget information will be available by November 18th. 
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PASTORôS PRELUDE . . . . . . . . . . . . .  All Saints Sundayé itôs a day of remembering.              
Remembering those who have died since last All Saints Sunday, but far beyond that, itôs remembering            
not just a death, but a life.  Each individual is linked to a family of origin ï by biology, and perhaps by 
adoption.  Each person has particular features and stories that are part of the memories that stir up                
remembrances, especially at a time like this.  And because we are human and most of us admit that we           
are far from perfect, there are those things that are joyous, funny, and lovable, as well as those things           
that perhaps dredge up the unpleasant things that caused pain and hurt, and are far from life-giving in our 
relationships.  It certainly can be a mixed bag on this day of remembering.   
 

 As I was thinking about this, I remembered that my Mom died 10 years ago.  It was a Saturday              
morning, November 2, 2007, and it was 8:30 am.  My brothers and I had kept watch for several nights           
prior to this, staying at her bedside, thinking that at any moment death would come. But it didnôt, and            
finally it was decided that Shari and I would keep the vigil Friday night into Saturday, and that the others 
would get some sleep and return in the morning.  We had left to get something to eat and then came back 
for the night, as she remained in her comatose state of being.  My nephew, her second grandson had not 
yet come from Colorado, the only one to have not been to her bedside yet.  He arrived in the dark hours of 
the early morning and talked to her, assuring her that he was fine, had driven 14 hours straight through to 
get to speak those things he wanted her to hear.  He told her that he was going to get a shower and a little 
bit of sleep, but that he was here now.  It was shortly after he and his sister had left that she stirred just 
enough to take a few very deep breaths and then was gone.  The stillness, the ñruahò ï the breath of God 
that had given her life now was still.  It was a sacred moment.  And now a new sense of time begané my 
twin brother and I were now the elders of our family. We poured over pictures and memories and prepared 
for the celebration of her life that was to take place in just a few days.   
 

 In the midst of that, as it was a Saturday, I had a church service the next day for All Saints Sunday and 
for those who had died in the congregation I was serving.  I had yet to write my sermon for that day,            
and began to remember each one of those saints.  I was guided by the Spirit to write about the image of 
their hands and how they had served God, their families, and their communities over the span of their 
lives.  And the last saint that I recalled in that sermon was my Mom and her hands of service.   
 

 As I come to this time of year and begin to recall the saints who have gone before us, I too am                   
remembering the many lives shared with me over the course of my lifetime, and particularly those I              
have met through my years as pastor of these congregations.  I give thanks for the stories shared, the            
memories ï joyous as well as those that are hurtful ï for they are the stories that are entwined in Godôs           
story.  Created in the likeness of God, it is a masterful part of creation that these saints ï most recently 
making their home in the promise of life eternal, and those who have gone ahead decades ago, and for        
the saints of today ï we are Godôs masterpiece and are the handiwork of Godôs creation.   
For All the Saintsé Thanks be to God! 
 
 

       Journeying with you and your memories, 
 
           Pastor Jane 
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GRATEFULé.  MEDICAL UPDATE, 10/24/2017 
 I'm grateful that this is the longest amount of time that I've been away from the Regional Cancer Center 
in over a year.  I had my first visit post-chemo on 10/24/17 - labs and exam with Dr. Einhorn.  Even the 
valet asked, "Where have you been? I haven't seen you for awhile."  It was nice to be missed - says       
something about the frequency of being at the Cancer Center numerous times a week, week in and week 
out!  But it has been a month - no chemo, no labs, no transfusions, no doctor's visit.  It's been over a year 
since those weren't a part of my weekly routine.  While I still have a few break-through remnants from the 
side effects of the chemo, like the blistering on my nose and cheeks, it's so good to be off Prednisone,       
steroids, and begin to sense the difference in my body as it sheds these "left-overs".  My liver is happier,  
as are my kidneys as reported by the lab results.  Platelets are "normal", and hemoglobin is still working 
on trying to get closer to normal.  The tell-tale evidence of that continues to be the fatigue and body          
weariness/muscle weakness.  I still need to work out scheduling for the physical therapy and water            
therapy, but even that seems more doable in the near future than it has over the course of the last six 
weeks.  Just late this afternoon the CA-125 results came back, and that remains in the "normal" range at 
15.5.  In September it was 12.3, but fluctuations are also normal, as long as we stay out of the 30's. 
 

 I'm grateful to be planning a week of vacation in the near future to get to spend a week with Tim and 
Missy in South Carolina.  Kate and I will fly there as she has her Thanksgiving break from North Central 
College, and Bailey and Ryan will make their way via St. Louis, and Shari and Lexi will make a quick         
trip from the Quad Cities so that we will have our first Thanksgiving in their home in Greensville, SC.   
I'm excited and grateful to be able to make that trip.  I told Tim I could send the suitcase ahead as the 
temps will certainly be quite different from Northern Illinois November to South Carolina warmer weather 
at that point!  Looking forward to a whole new area to explore with them.  I'm grateful for the music          
program Lexi participates in at Pleasant Valley Jr. High (IA).  She was once again chosen to sing in 
OPUS, an honors Choir program for the State of Iowa, held at Iowa State University in November.          
She already has had Fall Choral and Band concerts at her school, and I'm hoping to be able to go to the 
December concerts, weather permitting.  I'm grateful to be able to make plans that aren't medically           
focused.  I don't have another lab or doctor's appointment until December 4, which will be the longest          
interval between appointments in well over a year. 
 
 I'm currently teaching the unit on Biblical Images for the Synod's Diakonia Program in Rockford.  I'm 
grateful to be with these students as we picture ourselves in these stories of healing, being fed, and being 
reminded that we are created in the image of God, and what does that look like to us as children of God.  
I'm grateful for the reflections they offer as we study together. 
 
 I'm grateful for you, my Great Cloud of Witnesses, for your ever-present care and prayers that carry       
me through this journey.  I'm hopeful and grateful in this time of remission.  May you know the abundant 
blessings of a bountiful Fall in the harvests of your lives. 
 
       Grateful on the journey, 
           Pastor Jane 
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O  P   . . . . . . . . . Pastor Jane, Brandon Xounhavong, Allison Michen, 
Chris Johnson, Denise Nesmith, Benny Vitale, Judy Fisher, Melinda Peterson-Fluiatt, Brian Traina, 

Gary & Jo Traina, Carolyn Samuelson, Sharon & Ron Bare, Kevin WiklundΣ Charlotte Erickson, 
Theresa and Aaron Sonnie, Dick Johnson, Pastor Gerald and Barbara Leaf, Louise Leonhardt, 
Elsie Lundvall, Orley Larson, June Benson, Carol Porter, Santiago (Jim) Vargas, Dan Anderzon, 
Erick Simonson, Shari Pelzer, M. Taj Guzzardo, Charlotte Weber, Bob Deuel, Debbie,  
Joyce Obregon, Marcia Peterson, Kate McChesney, Pastor Nord Swanstrom, Warren Heinke, 
the Stubbs family, especially Carol, missionaries in Tanzania,   
 

If you know of someone who has need of our prayers please contact: 
       Pastor Jane (309/236-6119) or the Office (815/962-6691) 
 

If we havenôt heard from you within a month, your name will be removed from the  
published prayer list.  You will still be in our prayers.  Raye Stone, Prayer Ministry. 

 

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 
 

H   C  F  F 
 

Please remember our friends who are unable to join us for worship.  They so  appreciate our prayers, 
a phone call, a card or a visit.   
 

They are. . . . . . . .  
June Benson, Elsie Lundvall, James Norman, Fred and Nancy Gilbert, Anita Steiner, Ray Hodges, 
Marion Grow, Sheryl Butterworth, Santiago (Jim) Vargas, Charlotte Erickson, Benny Vitale. 

Calling Travelers and Vacationers . . . . . . . . .. If you are away from your home for 
a period of time please let the office know of a forwarding address so we may mail your 
newsletter and other church mail to so you may stay up to date with your First Lutheran 
Community.  Please provide a Start & Stop date for the use of the address and our system 
will automatically provide us with the correct address.  We can also email the newsletters to 
you, just provide the office with your email address.  Thank You and enjoy your time away!  
Safe Travels! 

Keeping Firstôs Office Updated . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  With the current HIPAA laws, 
the church is not informed when you are hospitalized.  Please have a friend or family member notify the Church         
directly if you or a loved one is  hospitalized because OSF St. Anthonyôs and Rockford Memorial DOES NOT call 
the Church to tell us you have   been hospitalized.  Swedish American only calls when you are admitted into the         
hospital through your physician, they do not call if you enter through the Emergency Room. 
 

 Please leave a messages at Firstôs Office:   (815) 962-6691 
 

 Please email Firstôs Office:  firstlutheran@onecommail.com 
 

 Please call Pastor Jane on her cell phone (309) 236-6119 if there is an emergency. 
 
 

Please contact Tammy at either of the offices on the days listed below.  There is an answering machine at each           
office if you would like to leave a message for a return call or please feel free to send an email.  If you would like to 
have something posted in the bulletin or monthly newsletter please contact the office. 
 

  First Lutheran Office @ 815-962-6691      Tabor Lutheran Office @ 815-397-2605 
  Email: firstlutheran@onecommail.com     Email: taborlutheranrockford@hotmail.com 
  Monday (10:30 amð3:30 pm)         Tuesday & Thursday (10:30 amð3:30 pm) 
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REMEMBERING THOSE WHO MOURN 
May God Comfort Them with Resurrection Hope 

 
 Orley D. Larson (age 91) died Sunday - October 8, 2017 
 We remember Orleyôs family as they mourn his loss. 
 

Celebration of Orleyôs Life will be held on Saturday, Oct. 28th at 2-4 pm 
at Independence Village / 3655 N Alpine Rd / Rockford, IL 61114 
 

Those wishing to leave Condolences or Share a Memory may do so for Orley online at 
( www.delehantyfuneralhome.com )   

Memorials to First Lutheran Church 

 

SundayñNovember 5th  

 
Come and remember those who have gone on 

to the Church Triumphant. 
 

 

 

       Kay Sward ð December 25, 2016  
 

       Donald George NelsonðFebruary 11,  2017 
 

       Lynette Irene VitaleðAugust 24, 2017  
 

       Margaret S. ñMargiò EvansonðAugust 31, 2017 
 

       Orley D. LarsonðOctober 8, 2017 

 
 
 
 

** November 4th (SATURDAY) ** 
**FALL Time Change 
Clocks Go BACK 1 hour 

 

Donôt forget to change your clock  
or you will be  

REALLY early to church on Sunday 

ATTENTION!  ATTENTION!  ATTENTION! 
 

You can now pre-order your KORV Sausage at  
Tabor Lutheran Church.  Please place your order by: 

 

   Tabor Lutheran @ 815-397-2605,  
   Complete the order form located in Friendship Hall 
   Email:  taborlutheranrockford@hotmail.com 

 

Tabor Lutheran is in desperate need of able bodies to help with the annual Korv Sausage days.   
If you are able to volunteer a  couple hours or so please let Pastor Jane or Tammy know at your earliest convenience. 
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THE TOSS OF THE COIN é  
 Catching a bit of college football recently, I began to think about the start of the game.  The captains of 
the teams and the referee meet at mid-field to greet each other (and whatever else they do), and then thereôs 
the coin toss.  The captain who correctly calls the toss of the coin chooses whether his team is to receive      
or to defend a particular goal.  Most teams elect to receive the kickoff because they want the ball for their 
offense and the first opportunity to score a touchdown.  Periodically I can recall seeing what the ñcoinò 
looked like ï perhaps shown at a Bowl game via televisionôs ability to show the particular coin ñmintedò 
for that occasion.  It certainly isnôt like our general coins in distribution today with a former Presidentôs 
head on one side of it.  However, since we just had the gospel text from Matthew about giving to the           
Emperor what is the Emperorôs, and to God what is Godôs, Iôve been thinking about that image. 
 

 Godôs likeness certainly isnôt minted on our currency, but we are told in scripture that we are created           
in the likeness of God.  Since each of us is quite unique, thatôs quite an image to consider!  Even the most 
identical of identical twins has some particular feature that is ever-so-slightly different from the other.       
But I continue to mull over this giving to God what is Godôs, and that all that we have been given has 
come from God.  Itôs all Godôs, yet God doesnôt ask for everything to be gathered up and given back.           
God expects us to give back a portion of what we have been given, and in Old Testament scripture, the   
expectation was a tithe ï a tenth, and in particular, we are urged to give back from the ñfirst fruitsò, the 
first of what we receive.   
 

 Over time, we seem to have become, in general, a bit more comfortable with giving back to God            
something less.  In fact, as Lutherans, we statistically give back less than 3% of our financial income,              
actually closer to 2%.  Weôve fallen far short of that tithe, and likely far short of it being our ñfirst fruitsò, 
and perhaps even our left-overs, if and when there are left-overs, especially now in a culture that is 
ñunchurchedò.  Our giving, however, is not based on the toss of the coin ï heads, God wins, tails ï we 
keep it all!  Thatôs likely good news as I know that our relationship with God is certainly more significant 
than the toss of a coin.   
 

 In this time of prayerfully considering our pledge to the Capital Funds Appeal and 
the continuation of the program we began three years ago, we are looking ahead,          
envisioning what God is asking us to be about and planning for the mission that we          
are being asked by God to carry out, especially in the next couple of years.  I think itôs 
exciting to think that this appeal will bring us to 2020 and our 165th Anniversary of          
being Godôs Church as First Lutheran Church here in Rockford!  I know itôs also         
challenging and will take our collective energy, time, and financial resources to be 
able to do this.  Weôve had this Visioné weôve had this Missioné. and we now are 
making Our Decision to be Godôs people and to be about Godôs mission. My prayer         
is that we work together and pledge ourselves to be our very best offering to God.  
What a gift to be made in the image of God and given this opportunity to offer back 
the best of what God has given each one of us! 
 

     Pastor Jane and the Outreach/Stewardship Committee  

Attention All Choir Members . . . . . . . . MidTown Thanksgiving Eve 
Service will be hosted by Calvary Lutheran at Emmanuel Lutheran 
Church on Wednesday, November 22nd.  The joint choir will rehearse   
at 6:00 pm and the service is at 7:00 pm.  There is no dress code for 
choir.  The joint choir is singing one piece and then if anyone would be 
interested in providing a special, duet, etcé.please contact Roberta by 
email ( raclv2@gmail.com )  or call Jan Norberg at 815-316-2659. 
 
Choir members can see Scott or Leslie for music for this service. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi4lO3nu5vMAhWFSyYKHT3dAAAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartkid.com%2Fchurch-music-cliparts%2F&psig=AFQjCNEKajXFMDvu03z1HeqWTpg8aGZsbA&ust=1461181579783718
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Todayôs VisionéTomorrowôs MissionéOur Decision 
 

 Mention ñstewardshipò in most congregations and watch the room grow silent.  People avoid eye           
contact. There is a lot of throat clearing.  Others feel compelled to look for a lost article in oneôs purse or 
pocket. What is it about stewardship that elicits such reactions? 
 One answer has to do with the subject matter.  Yes, stewardship is about more than money, but it           
certainly includes money.  We Christians say that we believe everything is a gift from God and our              
mission is to use those gifts in service to God and others. Yet when we are asked to prayerfully consider 
how and what we give to the churchðthe body of Christðwe suddenly claim, ñitôs none of your                 
businessò and ñthatôs between me and God.ò  The church has not done a very good job of addressing             
money in a way that is inviting or inspiring. 
 Two personal stories illustrate this.  Several weeks ago I facilitated a cross-generational workshop on         
generosity.  The participants ranged in ages from twelve to seventy; they were formed into small groups 
that spanned the generations.  One of the topics for discussion was ñDo you know someone who is            
generous? Who?  Tell us about that person.ò  The younger people mentioned family members who            
helped others with groceries or gave donations to local charities.  An older woman in the group seemed 
uncomfortable with the discussion and offered, ñGenerosity is about more than money; itôs also about            
giving of your time.ò Then she went on to tell of her friends who help with church activities.  She was not 
wrong.  Generosity is about more than money.  However, it certainly includes money.  Generosity covers 
the whole list of using whatever God has given usðtime, skills, talents and treasuresðfor the good of the 
whole community. 
 The second story happened two decades ago.  I served a congregation that was embarking on its first          
stewardship emphasis in years. We contracted with a resource person who presented the outline of the          
project. At a break in the session we gathered in the fellowship hall for refreshments. A member of the 
congregation approached me and without hesitation proclaimed, ñYou canôt tell me what to give!ò                
I replied, ñYouôre right.  I canôt tell you what to give but I can tell you that you need to give. God so loved 
the world that God gaveéand being faithful to God means giving.ò 
 November 12 is Commitment Sunday at First Lutheran.  No one can tell you what to give.  It is YOUR 
decision.  Count your blessings.  Give thanks for Godôs generosity. Reflect on what it means to be a part 
of this church family, to have an impact on the Rockford community and beyond. Then prayerfully             
consider extending your commitment to the capital fund for the next two years and your annual giving             
for 2018.  Remember that together we do ministry that none of us can do alone.  Thank you for your              
partnership in proclaiming the good news of Godôs love! 
 

Rev. Nancy Amacher is a retired pastor living in Central Wisconsin.  She serves on the Stewardship Team 

of the Northwest Synod of Wisconsin and is assisting with First Lutheranôs stewardship emphasis. 

We are a reforming, transforming church.   
You are invited to Come and See! 

Come and Hear! 
Come and Participate in these dialogues! 

Celebrating the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation! 
 

There will be 3 gatherings on Tuesdays  
(6:30 pm -8:00 pm) 

at Katieôs Cup (7th St. & 4th Ave. in Midtown District)  
 

 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 7th at 6:30 pm 
Panel of Other Interfaith Partners  

(Jewish, Muslim, Siik, Bahai, Hindu, etc.) 
How can we be in relationship and still be faithful to our traditions? 
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With the season turning to Fall it is time to start thinking about the upcoming holidays and helping our              
community families who might need some assistance in making their holidays a time of celebration.  Listed 
below is the grocery list for the Thanksgiving Turkey Baskets.  Please bring your shopping back (filled with 
all items listed below) by Friday, November 17th.  Please note that we welcome any monetary donations that 
can be put towards the purchase of any missing items and turkeys as we have (40) baskets to fill.  We will 
pack boxes on Monday, November 20th @ 9:30 am and our ñTurkey Basketsò for families will be available 
after 10:00 am that morning.  The Kishwaukee baskets will be taken to the school for pickup by their families.   
  Without your donations and volunteering we would not be able to help those in our community. 
                             ðThank you! 

TURKEY BASKET 
Final Turn In DateðFriday, November 17th 

 
 
 

   (1) Box of Instant Mashed Potatoes or (2) cans of Potatoes 
   (1) Box of Stuffing 
   (1) Can or Packet of Turkey Gravy 
   (1) Can of Cornðregular size 
   (1) Can of Green Beansðregular size 
   (1) Can of Cranberry Sauceðregular size 
   (1) Can of Canned Yamsðregular size 
   (1) Large Box of Jell-O or (2) small boxes 
   (1) Can of Fruit (in lite syrup or juiceðLARGE can 
   (1) Box Dessert (like apple or pumpkin) 

With the season turning to Fall it is time to start thinking about the upcoming holidays and helping our           
community families who might need some assistance in making their holidays a time of celebration.  Listed 
below is the grocery list for the Holiday Ham Baskets.  Please bring your shopping back (filled with all items 
listed below) by Friday, December 15th.  Please note that we welcome any monetary donations that can be put 
towards the purchase of any missing items and hams as we have (40) baskets to fill.  We will pack boxes on 
Monday, December 18th @ 9:30 am and our ñHam Basketsò for families will be available after 10:00 am that 
morning.  The Kishwaukee baskets will be taken to the school for pickup by their families.   
  Without your donations and volunteering we would not be able to help those in our community. 
                          ðThank you! 
 

HAM BASKET 
Final Turn In DateðFriday, December 15th 

 
 
 

   (1) Box of Au gratin Potatoes or Scalloped Potatoes 
   (1) Apple SauceðLARGE size 
   (1) Can Cream of Mushroom or Chicken Soup 
   (1) Can of Green Beansðregular size 
   (1) Can of Fruit (in lite syrup or juiceðregular size 
   (1) Can of Canned YamsðLARGE size 
   (1) Large Box of Jell-O or (2) small boxes 
   (1) Box of Candy Canes 
   (1) Box of Hot Chocolateðenvelopes please 
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Sign Yourself Up Or Sign Up A Team for a fun night!  
Besides Trivia there is chili available and a Silent           
Auction! 

FridayðNovember 3 
Doors open at 6 pm/Trivia starts at 7 pm! 

 

Let Pastor Jane know so she can send in 
the names for the tables we've reserved. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

�E�}�À���u�����Œ���í�ì�š�Z���›���ñ�W�ì�ì���‰�u��-���ô�W�ì�ì���‰�u 
�d�����}�Œ���>�µ�š�Z���Œ���v�����Z�µ�Œ���Z���l���î�î�ï�ï���í�î�š�Z�����À���v�µ���l�Z�}���l�(�}�Œ���U���/�> 

 

Admission (1) Non-Perishable Food Item (more than (1) food item is appreciated) 

PRIZES WILL BE AWARDED 

@ Carpenterôs Place 


